COUNTY OF DUTCHESS
William F.X. O’Neil

August 23, 2023 County Executive

Justin R. Jerrick, 1st Assistant Fire Chief
Hughsonville Fire Department

PO Box 545

Hughsonville, NY 12537

Dear 1st Assistant Fire Chief Jerrick:

| am pleased to inform you that your entity has been awarded $90,000 through the 2023 Municipal Investment
Grant (MIG) Program for the following project: Upgrade PPE to comply with current NFPA 1971 standards.. We
received 29 applications requesting more than $2.9 million in funding, compared to an availability of $1 million.

We look forward to working with our municipal partners and fire and rescue agencies to continue to promote
efficiencies, long-term sustainability, and shared services, while ultimately generating savings for taxpayers.

The grant term will be October 1, 2023 —September 30, 2025. You will soon receive an email from the Department
of Planning and Development requesting information to begin the contract process.

Please remember this is a reimbursement program. No advance payments will be made. All project expenses
must be made within the term of the grant and are subject to Dutchess County’s Procurement Policies and
Procedures. Please reference the Dutchess County Contracted Services Policies and Procedures for additional
information.

If you have any questions, please contact the Dutchess County Department of Planning and Development’s
Community Investment Staff at communitygrants@dutchessny.gov or (845) 486-3600.

Sincerely,

J/Y\{Xﬁaé

William F.X. O’Neil
Dutchess County Executive

C: A. Gregg Pulver, Chairman, Dutchess County Legislature
Chris Baiano, Assistant County Executive
Eoin Wrafter, Commissioner, Planning and Development
Julia Kammerer, Community Investment Program Specialist, Planning and Development
Bryan Cranna, Community Investment Program Specialist, Planning and Development

22 Market Street, Poughkeepsie New York 12601  (845) 486-2000 ¢ Fax: (845) 486-2021
dutchessny.gov



